
                                                                          MINUTES                                                                  5a 

 
SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP 

 

GADSDEN COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 

MAX D. WALKER ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 

35 MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. BLVD. 

QUINCY, FLORIDA 

 

August 27, 2019 

 

4:30 P.M. 
 

This workshop was open to the public and electronically recorded. 

 

The following Board members were present:  Mr. Steve Scott, Chairman; Mrs. Audrey D. Lewis; Mr. Charlie D. 

Frost; Mr. Leroy McMillan; and Mr. Tyrone D. Smith.  Also present were Mr. Roger P. Milton, Superintendent 

and Secretary to the Board; Mrs. Deborah Minnis, Attorney for the Board; and others. 

 

1. Call To Order 

 

The workshop was called to order by the Chairman, Mr. Steve Scott, at 4:32 p.m. 

 

2. Financial Information  

 

Mrs. Wood stated that the Skyward conversion was ongoing.  She stated that employee access has been 

completed and open for all full-time employees.  She stated that 100% of all regular payroll employees are on 

paperless payroll as of July 1st.  She stated that all changes to benefits should be complete and will reflect on 

the October paycheck.  She stated that the operational audit for processes and systems are complete. She 

shared with the Board the term of agreement with the GCCTA regarding the retention bonus pay.  She stated 

that the district is working diligently to give teachers their classroom supply monies.  She stated that there are 

approximately 11 international teachers on payroll.  She stated that the district received a check in the amount 

of $114,097.66 for Hurricane Michael relief efforts.  She stated that the old agriculture building was being 

used as the cafeteria for Gadsden Elementary Magnet School.  She stated that the district received the Fresh 

Fruit Award for the 2019 – 2020 year.   

 

3. Educational Items by the Superintendent 

 

None. 

 

4. School Board Requests and Concerns 

 

Mr. Scott stated that he attended the exit conference for the operational audit. He stated that the district is 

beginning its financial audit. 

 

Mrs. Wood reminded Board members of the Final Budget Hearing, Tuesday, September 3rd at  

6:00 p.m. 

 

Mr. Smith stated that everyone needed to be aware of the dangers of Tropical Storm Dorian. 

 

Mrs. Lewis stated that workshops are needed to discuss the district’s budget. 

 

5. The workshop adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 


